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Wideview Public School 
Learn Wisely Live Proudly 

T: 02 9456 1655  E: wideview-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Messages from the Principal 

Dear Parents and Carers 

First and foremost, thank you for your support and understanding in the unfolding COVID situation. The DoE 

guidelines released last night in addition to the NSW Health restrictions focus on social distancing, limiting 

non-essential visitors to site and limiting extracurricular gatherings and activities for the general public. We 

are operating in a precautionary manner with the only variations being to morning and afternoon times and 

P/T interviews. Canteen and Uniform Shop are still in operation. The Uniform Shop will be by appointment 

only via wideviewuniform@gmail.com for Friday 8:45-10am. The Pizza Party for band will continue today as 

this is run by band and staff. The Stage 1 fire safety talk has been postponed by the fire service. We will or-

ganise a new date in Term 3.  

If you need to access the school site during non-peak times, please sign in and social distance. We aim to 

support with measures to help reduce mass crowds on site for the morning and afternoon. For current 

guidelines and updates please follow the link  New COVID-19 restrictions for Greater Sydney (nsw.gov.au). 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

Thank you for your understanding in supporting us to maintain safety restrictions in light of the recent de-

velopments. Teachers will continue to call you in the allocated times for the remainder of the week.  

Morning Pick Up and Afternoon Pick Up 

We will finish the term with teachers walking into and out of the main areas of school. Please remain on the 

front oval or at the bottom area of the back gate or spaced along the pavements.  

Friday Assembly 

Assembly can still take place on Friday for staff and students. We will look forward to seeing 2C perform in 

Term 3 when we can comfortably welcome community in to celebrate their item and in leading us in the as-

sembly.  

Working Bee 

The Working Bee has been rescheduled for this Sunday, 27 June and at this stage can still go ahead. If you 

intend on being on site, please ensure you have contacted the P&C via email wideviewpandc@gmail.com  

Term 2 Week 10 

mailto:wideviewuniform@gmail.com
https://www.nsw.gov.au/media-releases/new-covid-19-restrictions-for-greater-sydney-23-june-2021?deliveryName=DM15485485
mailto:wideviewpandc@gmail.com
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before arriving. The NSW guidelines released, indicate outdoor events need to follow socially distanced prac-

tices. 

Students in the Spotlight 

Stage 3 students finished their term of learning in Science with a Space Art Exhibition held today. I was sur-

prised to receive such a thoughtful invite written by Zoe on behalf of 5/6J. The students from all classes dis-

played creative, unique and interesting space buggies, rovers, shuttles and rockets. Their learning has taken 

the form of 3D models, adding another dimension to their understanding and engagement of the scientific 

concepts studied. I will share more photos in Week 1 of 6L and 6H creations. 

This week, Year 1 students demonstrated their knowledge and skills of Digital Technologies with Mr Parks by 

creating short, sequenced digital stories with images and text. Emmett, Alex, William and Zahra certainly im-

pressed me with their interesting story lines. 

Congratulations to our Stage 2 and 3 dancers who, given the current climate were fortunate to be filmed for 

their dance routines. Dancers looked the part and were bubbling with excitement on their return to school. 

Thank you to Miss Hefford and Mrs Donahue for your expertise and support of our students. 

Congratulations to a variety of students, who in the last week, have been showcasing their skills and talents 

in extracurricular activities outside of the school realm. Christian from 6L achieved success in baseball, as 

part of the winning team in the Australian Little League Baseball Championships. Daphne (3H), Melisa (5C) 

received medal positions at gymnastics state championships. It’s important to acknowledge the diligence of 

many of our students who excel in their chosen fields of learning external to the school environment, who 

we are not aware of. Please share your success with your teacher and classmates. We are proud of you all! 

Ubuntu 

Ubuntu refers to the saying ‘I am because we 

are’. We are strongest with the triangulation 

of students, staff and community having 

shared values. In my first few weeks at 

Wideview, I have been creating a values board 

with the ideals that are shared by staff, stu-

dents and parents. I shared this with the P&C 

on Monday night and would like to extend the 

opportunity for any parent and carer to add 

the values that you stand for.  Please follow 

the link if you would like to share your thoughts. I have created a short survey with this in mind with addi-

tional questions to gain further insight from the parent community. https://forms.gle/mr9PFvkY2XbQZS7s6, 

access to the survey via Chrome. 

With the holidays approaching, I’d like to wish all of our students, staff and community a safe and healthy 

break. A well-deserved rest by all is due. Take time to recharge the batteries, ready for a productive and pos-

itive Term 3. Staff resume for SDD on Monday, 12 July, with students returning Tuesday, 13 July. 

Keep safe and well. 

Mrs Rebecca Pitts 

Acting Principal  

https://forms.gle/mr9PFvkY2XbQZS7s6
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Well done Junior and Sen-
ior Netballers! 

3T have been read-

ing the novel 

‘Bunga Witta’. They 

created unique clay 

creations to repre-

sent the text read. 

Kai’s kiwi designs 

were carefully cre-

ated and detailed.  
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Sydney North Dance Festival 

Congratulations to the junior and senior dance groups for their performance at Glen Street Theatre on 

Wednesday. It was an unusual feeling dancing in front of no audience – but the girls showed high energy and 

danced flawlessly for the cameras. Once again, Wideview was commended for their exemplary behaviour. 

We can’t wait to see the professional footage soon! 

Miss Hefford and Mrs Donahue 
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STEM Garden: Landcare Project 

During this term, Year 6 have undertaken a Landcare project as a part of our Sustainable Schools grant. 

As a trial, 6H and 6L have been given a parcel of bushland at the rear of the school where they have identi-

fied, catalogued and categorised our flora into four categories: indigenous, native, introduced and invasive 

species.  

During this project we have begun removing farmer’s friend and asparagus fern. 

The Landcare Project is the first phase of the Bushfire Mitigation project that students will undertake as a 

part of their Geography studies in Term 3. 

Mr Parks, 

STEM Garden Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scrapbook paper required 

Next term Stage 3 will be doing origami to tie in with the theme of our novel study. If you have any square 

scrapbook paper that you no longer need we would happily accept your donation. It can be sent to 4/5AV 

classroom or the office. 

Thank you, 

Stage 3 teachers 
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COVID Symptoms and absences 

In accordance with advice from NSW Health, parents and carers are reminded NOT to send children to 

school if they are unwell, even if they have the mildest flu-like symptoms.  Schools will make arrangements 

for any students showing any symptoms to be collected.  NSW Health have requested that schools encour-

age anyone who has even mild flu-like symptoms, to arrange to be tested through their local medical prac-

titioner or one of the COVID-19 clinics. 

Symptoms include:  

• Fever 

• Cough 

• Sore or scratchy throat 

• Shortness of breath 

• Loss of smell/taste 

Students with flu-like symptoms will need to provide a copy of a negative COVID-19 test result before being 

permitted to return to school. We ask that you please forward results to the office at wideview-

p.school@det.nsw.edu.au please DO NOT send to the class teacher. When completing an absence note we 

kindly ask that you please be specific in terms of reasons , if only ‘unwell’ or ‘sick’ is noted the school will 

need to contact you for further information. 

Parents are also reminded that students should not return until symptom free, regardless of whether they 

require a COVID test or not. 
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Years 3 to 6 Winter Sports 

Reminder for all Years 3 to 6, canteen lunches need to be ordered via the new menu in QKR! - Primary Fri-

day Sport 

HZSS 

First games start approx. 12.30pm last games finish approx. 2.00pm 

Round 7, 25 June Venues  

School Calendar 

The Calendar is updated each week. Please check regularly for any additions or changes which will be 

marked in red for your convenience.  

 

Term 2 2021   

June    

Friday 25 June Last day of  Term 2 

Term 3 2021   

Tuesday & Thursday Term 3 K-6 Dance Program - Moving Bodies 

July   

Tuesday 13 July Students Return 

Tuesday 20 July Athletics Carnival 

August   

Friday 20 August Zone Athletics Carnival 

Mon, Tues & Wed 30 August - 1 September Stage 3 Camp 

Merit Awards 

KGM Leia H, Shrey G KH Lachlan H, Selina H KS Archer H, Scarlett C 

1P  1S Lachlan H, Isaac P 1/2F  

2C Maddie S, Addi P 2D Blake S, Jimmy W 3H Beau S, Amelia A 

3T Kyle H, Kai H, Hayley M, 4LA Bentley B, Zalia W 4/5AV  

5C  5/6J Riley W, Sophie H 6H Caleigh R, Izzy F 

6L Max C, Katie Z     

Netball Football/Soccer AFL 

Warrina St Netball courts 

vs Mt Colah 

Berowra Oval 

vs Mt Colah 

Foxglove Oval:  Jnr & Snr Boys 

Parklands Oval:  All age girls & boys/mixed 

Congratulations to our award recipients for Term 2 Week 9 
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Email: wideviewpandc@gmail.com 

    www.facebook.com/WideviewPublicSchoolPandCEvents/ 

 

 

P&C Update 

Thanks for attending our recent meeting 

Thanks to all who ventured out in the cold and took solace in the warmth of the library on Monday night. It 

was a late meeting but we heard from all our committees and watch this space – a lot of great ideas were 

shared in regards to P&C involvement across Canteen, Band, Uniform shop, WOOSCH and grounds. There 

will be a lot of opportunities to be involved with projects in Term 3 so come along and be a part of improv-

ing and contributing to our school community. 

We also heard from Mr Carlos around the findings of the Gallop Report, and Mrs Pitts outlined a number of 

recent initiatives implemented around our school. Thank you both for joining us. 

Working Bee – On This Sunday, 27 June 

Grab your rakes, shovels, gardening gloves and wheelbarrows! 

We invite you to support the school's Sustainability Garden Project by attending a Working Bee scheduled 

for Sunday, 27 June. Mr Parks has been working in consultation with school and community. Our school 

was successful in receiving a grant to support, promote and educate students in sustainable practices. The 

gardens will give all students the opportunity to connect with their curriculum in an interactive and hands 

on way, learning about sustainability on a deeper level. If you are interested in attending, please register 

your details with the P&C at wideviewpandc@gmail.com or via http://bit.ly/WideviewWorkingBee1. We 

will kick off at 9am for organisers and anywhere from 9:30am for volunteers, with the aim to wrap up the 

work by lunchtime. 

Last Chance! End of Financial Year – Tax deductible donation opportunity 

Did you know you can make tax deductible donations to the Wideview P&C Building Fund? 

If you’re looking to for a deduction for the 2020/21 financial year – you could make a donation to our 

building fund. 

The details are as follows: 

 

mailto:wideviewpandc@gmail.com
https://bit.ly/WideviewWorkingBee1?fbclid=IwAR1UIo-pd6Kzo88rs3iHwo14YqTFR7gg76XslkVKnL6JeZSXK_pO2aot6TQ
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Name: Wideview P&C Building Fund 

BSB: 633000 

Account number: 163071582 

Please ensure that the payment reference clearly includes your name and email the details to receive your 

tax receipt to wideviewpandctreasurer@gmail.com. 

Note: deductions over $2 are tax deductible 

We wish everyone a wonderful break and look forward to seeing you at Sunday’s Working Bee – or at a 

meeting in Term 3! 

Shayne Sommer, 

P&C President  
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